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M̠̈ Ẅ̛̊̏ 
Commodoreôs Column:     

ñOpening Day Events & Comradery!ò 

CALENDAR 

M̠̈ Ě̛̝̕̚ 

§  Board MeetingðWed., 

May 3, 1:00pm @ the 

Clubhouse   

§  PTYC  Opening Day 
Cruise to Boat Haven, 
May 5-7, Fri.-Sun. 

Cruise Captains 

Schefstroms & Pivarniks 

(see Opening Day events) 

§  PTYC Opening Day 

Cocktails & RSVP Dinner 

with Past Commodores., 

Fri., May 5., 5:30pm @ 

Clubhouse (see page 10)  

§  PTYC  Opening Day 
Coffee & Donuts, May 6, 
Sat., 8-9:30am 
(see page 15)     

(Continues on p. 5) 

  Reminder:      
  Board Meetings are always     
  open to any member.  This is   
  your Yacht Club and we hope   
  to see you there.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Opening Day is coming up fast and I find 
that Vita eô Bella still needs more waxing 
and buffing, but, I am determined to have 
her shining for the weekend.  For a variety 
of reasons the Opening Day parade with 
other PTYC boats has been the most 
enjoyable sailing experience we have had 
over the last two years.  The pageantry, 

the camaraderie, the 
finesse to sail at the 
perfect speed up the 
waterfront continues to 
bring a smile to my face.  If 
you are still undecided if 
the Parade is ñdoableò by 
you I would submit that it 
is a worthy effort if you 
join.  This event has 
become the centerpiece of 
PTYCôs ñFace on the 
Communityò.  I find the 
fellowship after the Parade 
is a bonding experience 
with veteran members and 
new members too.  I 
remember the year, not so 
long ago, where the fleet 

battled a hard southerly that surely made the shore 
side viewing an exciting event.  The after-Parade story 
telling was epic.  Indeed, that is the point of the Parade 
to participate and then share your experiences with 
friends and new members.  So, get out on the water.  If 
you are short on crew ask a member or friend to join 
you and they will be impressed. To be blessed is 
always a good thing. (continues on Page 3) 
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GENERAL MEETING  

TUESDAY,  MAY 9, 2017 

              Social @ 6:30PM, Program @ 7:00PM, Meeting @ 7:45PM 
 

Ϧ{ƘƛǇ 9ǎŎƻǊǘκwŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ±ŜǎǎŜƭ {ȅǎǘŜƳ -  
hƛƭ ¢ǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘŀǝƻƴ {ŀŦŜǘȅ ƛƴ tǊƛƴŎŜ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳ {ƻǳƴŘ {ƛƴŎŜ 9ȄȄƻƴ ±ŀƭŘŜȊϦΦ 

 

Speaker:    PTYC Past Commodore Bruce Painter  

Be sure to make our Tuesday, May 9th meeting, to learn more about oil transport safety. 

 

Bruce  will speak about current efforts in transport safety measures. 

 
Nautical News Updates                 provided by PTYC Member Pete Leenhouts 

   

  USCG - Recreational Boating Safety Projects  
 
 

The US Coast Guard issued a notice announcing the recreational boating safety pro-
jects, programs, and activities funded under provisions of the Transportation Equity 
Act for the 21st Century during FY 2016. 82 Fed. Reg. 17671 (4/12/17) [https://

www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2017-04-12/pdf/2017-07265.pdf]. 
 

Summary: The notice, which is fairly short and equally interesting, is a detailed accounting of the 
projects, programs and activities funded under the national recreational boating safety program 
provision of the Transportation Equity Act for the 21st Century.  18 employees are paid to carry out 
that program.  
 

Some of the more interesting aspects of the report:  
 

-  7.7 million dollars was allotted to the US Coast Guard in Fiscal Year 2016 under the 
Act; "not less then"  $2.1 million was to have been spent on ensuring compliance with the Sport-
fishing and Recreational Boating and Safety Amendments Act of 2005, and "not more than" 1.5 
million made available by grant or contract to conduct a survey of levels of recreational boating 
participation and related matters in the U.S.  Not all of the money available for this year and 
previous years was spent; about $6.4 million was to be used either for the National Recreation-
al Boating Survey or transferred into the pool of money available for allocation through the state 
grant program. 
 

-  Manufacturer Compliance Inspection Program/Boat Testing Program: contracted 
personnel made 391 factory visits, 220 retailler visits, and 8 boat show visits resulting in 2,777 
boats being inspected with findings of 883 non-compliances.  
 

-  The Boating Accident Reporting Database (BARD) continued to be funded ($237,997).     

-  The Boating Accident News Clipping Service continued to be funded ($50,000).  

(concludes on next page) 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DG0-YVT3xF6rPrdfSN9gS4IrUoX2aiJE9NpXZPfHWrqsh7M4Hms1rqA1qmcG4Qs7ZiuuOQkFZgDqwzmZ6LmYGDZdxbosQY42cd8WrodCzEI4SSWZQjxRjvqzUSiL_mDfzTCQQAV2LqX4zerkKXN8zcDGQv9JvYpoPJH-7zJFyhsdGHnhmK8u4DUuwITXyiMegi-trLMSaYDD3yf7EsAsVUyEAwSKZHbjOG-G
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On another topic, I would like to share how wonderful the recent events held at the 
clubhouse were.  The St. Paddyôs Day weekend with two fabulous evenings of food 
and entertainment seemed so comfortable and cozy that I was left both nights with 
the feeling of how fortunate we are to have such a group at PTYC.  
 

The second event; the Safety Training/Chili Cookoff was another happening that just 
seemed so well prepared and presented.  A larger point, however, is to be made:  
These events do not just happen 
by chance or luck.  Any 
successful event is led, planned, 
organized and, yes, agonized 
over by hard working members.  
PTYC is lucky to have people 
who have superb organizational 
skills, but the second attribute 
these people have is the 
propensity to just plain work hard 
to accomplish a goal.  So, the next time you attend a well-run cruise or event at 
PTYC and you enjoy yourself, go up to the Event Captains, and thank them 
personally for their dedication to PTYC.  It will be appreciated. 
 

One last thoughté life is short and precious, tell your family and loved ones how 
much they mean to you right now.   
    Vice Commodore Jess Schefstrom          Seize the DayéCarpe Diem! 

Commodore Column (concludes) 

ñOpening Day Events & Comradery!ò 

 
 
 

-  National Boating Safety Advisory Council: Funding was provided to pay for member 
travel and meeting costs for the 95th National Boating Safety Advisory Council meeting. 
($35,241). 
 

- Printing: Funding was provided for printing Engine Cut-Off Switch Brochures. 
These brochures are used to educate boaters on the importance of wearing the engine cut-off 
lanyard. The Coast Guard, USCG Auxiliary, U.S. Power Squadrons, and State agencies 
distribute this product to the public at local boating events, during classroom checks. ($9,727). 
 

- Technical Support and Analysis for the Recreational Boating Safety Program: 
This contract obtains professional, technical, and management support for services relating to 
the national survey development, nonprofit grants grading assessments, and other analysis as 
needed for the enhancement of the administration of the National Recreational Boating Safety 
Program. Projects covered by the contract include statistical analyses of data collected in the 
2012 National Recreational Boating Survey and research on the implications of the findings 
relative to boating safety and the National Recreational Boating Safety Program; a review of 
scientific literature covering various measures of risk exposure in other transportation related 
fields; support in designing the next National Recreational Boating Safety Survey; and 
development of a web-based system for review of national nonprofit organization grant 
submissions. ($500,000).                           

USCG - Recreational Boating Safety Projects  (CONCLUDES) 

Pete Leenhous, ±ƛŎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ !ŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ t¢¸/ 5ŜƭŜƎŀǘŜ  
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                                           2017    

  Port Townsend Yacht Club Officers 

                                   Commodore:  Duane Madinger 

Vice Commodore:  Jess Schefstrom 

Rear Commdore:  Lee Hoffman 

Fleet Captain:  Debbie Williams 

Secretary:  Christina Pivarnik 

Treasurer:  Jim Pivarnik 

Trustee:  Dale Moses (2 year) 

Trustee:  Bill Taylor 

Trustee:  Tom Thurston 

Past Commodore:  Bruce Painter 
 

Mailing Address:    P.O. Box 75   Port Townsend, WA 98365 
Street Address:  2503 Washington Street 

 

   Membership:  membership@ptyc.net      Rentals:   rentals@ptyc.net 

   Reciprocals:  reciprocals@ptyc.net      Information:  info@ptyc.net 

   Baggywrinkle Editor:  editor@ptyc.net      Cruises:   fleet@ptyc.net  

      Commodore    Vice Commodore         Rear Commodore       Treasurer                 Fleet Captain 

Duane Madinger        Jess Schefstrom      Lee Hoffman             Jim Pivarnik               Deb Williams 

            Secretary             Trustee              Trustee                Trustee           Past Commodore 

       Christina Pivarnik      Dale Moses      Bill Taylor             Tom Thurston        Bruce Painter            

mailto:ptycrearcommodore@gmail.com
mailto:ptycrecip@gmail.com
mailto:ptyccommodore@gmail.com
mailto:ptyceditor@gmail.com
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CALENDAR (continued from page 1) 

M̠̈ Ě̛̝̕̚ (CONTINUED FROM PAGE1) 

§  PTYC  Opening Day Boat Parade 
and Blessing of the Fleet, May 6, 
Sat., Fleet Captain Deb Williams 
(see page 14)  

§  PTYC  Opening Day Post Parade 
Party, May 6, Sat., 4:00pm @ the 
Clubhouse, Event Captains Sue 
McKay & Val Thurston (see page 15)  

§  General Monthly Meetingð

Tues.,  May 9, 6:30pm @ the 

Clubhouse   

§  68 Interview ProcessðBorder 
Crossing Clearance, Wed., May 
17, 1-4pm, Event Captain 
Michael Asbury, @ Clubhouse 

  

§  Watch Captains:  Bill & Margaret 

Taylor    

 

§  Board MeetingðWed., June. 7, 
1:00pm @ the Clubhouse   

§  General Monthly Meetingð

Tues.,  June 13, 6:30pm @ the 

Clubhouse   

§  PTYC Canadian Gulf Island 
Cruise, Wed., June 21ðSun., 
July 2,  Cruise Captains Jane & 
Mike Asbury and  Eileen & Bill 
Baratuci (see page 12)   

 

§  PTYC  July 4th & Island Time 
Cruise to Reid Harbor, Sun.-
Wed., July 2-5May 6, Cruise  
Captains Fred & Ilona Bell (see 
page 13)  

§  PTYC  Sequim Cruise to Reid 
Harbor, Sun.-Wed., Aug. 4-6, 
Cruise  Captains Jim & Christina 
Pivarnik and Bruce & Kathy 
Painter (see page 14)  

§  PTYC  Pleasant Harbor Cruise, 
Sun.-Wed., Aug. 18-20, Cruise  
Captains Rick & Sandi Rezinas 
(see page 15)  

J̜̌̕ Ẅ̛̊̏ 

 
 

 

Visit òWHO'S WHO?ó (for Members only) on line 

at:  ptyc.net   to see if your photo is posted.  If not, a 

designated photographer will be at our meetings on a 

quarterly basis to òsnapó your picture for òWHOõS  

WHO?ó ñ- our Clubõs photo catalogue  

featuring our current membership. 

Need to update your posted photo?   

This will be  the time and place to make it happen. 

We look forward to seeing you aroundñ- literally!!          

Paul Happel and Joe Burson 
 

 òHereõs lookinõ at you kid!ó 

I-68  Interview Process Scheduled 
 

PTYC Member Michael Asbury and Customs Officer Jeff 
Vella will process completed SVRS Forms for Border 
Crossings at a special session for PTYC members on 
Wednesday, May 17, 1:00-4:00pm at the Clubhouse.  A  
Decal/sticker is then obtained and placed on all private vessels (30 
feet or more in length) as proof that the User Fee for entry into the 
U.S. has been paid for the calendar year.   

Make clearing  customs easier by attending this session.  

Completed forms are due to Michael on or before, April 
30th (see link above and also on our websiteôs Cruising Page.)            Event 

Captain Michael Asbury 

May 5&6ñOpening Day Cruise to Boat Haven 
 
No slip reservationsñfirst come first served.  Our slew 
of Opening Day events are the game plan.  Co-Captains 
Jim & Christina Pivarnik and Jess & Mary Schefstrom. 

S̜̙̔̔̌ Ě̛̝̕̚ 

J̜̌̕ Ě̛̝̕̚ 

http://ptyc.net/welcome-members/
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/SVRS-Enrollment-Form.pdf
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Date / Time Cruise / 

Event 

Title Captains Comments 

January         

нм Wŀƴ   9ǾŜƴǘ нлмт /ƘŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ²ŀǘŎƘ .ǊǳŎŜ ϧ YŀǘƘȅ tŀƛƴǘŜǊ  

February         

нр CŜō 9ǾŜƴǘ aŀǊŘƛ DǊŀǎ ŀƴŘ .ƛƴƎƻ WŀƴŜ ϧ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ !ǎōǳǊȅΣ 

5ǳŀƴŜ ϧ Iƻǳƭǘƻƴ aŀŘƛƴƎŜǊ 

ϧ [ŀǊǊȅ wƻǘƘ ϧ  aŀǊƎŜǊȅ 

²ƘƛǘŜǎ 

5ŜŎƻǊŀǘŜ м-ǇƳΣ tŀǊǘȅ Ϫ 

сǇƳ 

March     

17ð19 March /ǊǳƛǎŜ St. Paddyõs   Shake Down Cruise to 

Boat Haven 

5ǳŀƴŜ ϧIƻǳƭǘƻƴ aŀŘƛƴƎŜǊΣ 

.ǊǳŎŜ ϧ YŀǘƘȅ tŀƛƴǘŜǊΣ aŀπ

Ŏȅ DŀƭōǊŜŀǘƘ ϧ .ƛƭƭ wƻǘƘŜǊǘΣ 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ .ƭŀƴƪŜƴǎƘƛǇ ϧ 

aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ ²ƻƻŘŎƻŎƪ 

Sunday breakfast at the 

Blue Moose Cafe  

мт aŀǊŎƘ 

ϧ 

му aŀǊŎƘ 

9ǾŜƴǘ {ǘΦ tŀŘŘȅΩǎ CǊƛŘŀȅ tƻǘƭǳŎƪ рΥллǇƳ ϧ 

сΥллǇƳ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ tƻǘƭǳŎƪ Ϫ ǘƘŜ 

/ƭǳōƘƻǳǎŜ 

5ǳŀƴŜ ϧIƻǳƭǘƻƴ aŀŘƛƴƎŜǊΣ 

.ǊǳŎŜ ϧ YŀǘƘȅ tŀƛƴǘŜǊΣ aŀπ

Ŏȅ DŀƭōǊŜŀǘƘ ϧ .ƛƭƭ wƻǘƘŜǊǘΣ 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ .ƭŀƴƪŜƴǎƘƛǇ ϧ 

aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ ²ƻƻŘŎƻŎƪ 

 

25 March ²ƻǊƪ 

tŀǊǘȅ 

Clubhouse  Spring Clean Work Party Lee Hoffman &   Tom Thurston  9:00am 

April         

у !ǇǊƛƭ {ŜƳƛƴŀǊ {ŀŦŜǘȅ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǘŜǊ {ŜƳƛƴŀǊτн ǇƳ 

Ϫ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳōƘƻǳǎŜ 

Dale Moses  

у !ǇǊƛƭ 9ǾŜƴǘ /Ƙƛƭƛ /ƻƻƪ-ƻũ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎŜƳƛƴŀǊǎ wƛŎƪ wŜȊƛƴŀǎ мл ŎƻƳǇŜǝƴƎ ŎƘƛƭƛǎ 

нмτно !ǇǊƛƭ /ǊǳƛǎŜκ
²ƻǊƪ 
tŀǊǘȅ 

Earth Day Cruise & Saturday Cleanup 

at Fort Flagler,  9am 

/ǊŀƛƎ YǳǊŀǘƘ ό²ƻǊƪ ϧ 
/ǊǳƛǎŜ /ŀǇǘŀƛƴύ 

 Hotdog potluck lunch 

ол !ǇǊƛƭ  
Cancelled 

9ǾŜƴǘ Open Boat @ Port Ludlow Marina DŀǊȅ .ŀƛƭƭŀǊƎŜƻƴ ŀƴŘ     
5ŀǊǊŜƴ ϧ [ƛǎŀ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 

Cancelled 

May         

5-7 May       Cruise Opening Day Cruise to Boat Haven WƛƳ ϧ /ƘǊƛǎǝƴŀ tƛǾŀǊƴƛƪ 
WŜǎǎ ϧ aŀǊȅ {ŎƘŜŦǎǘǊƻƳ 

Port Townsend 

р aŀȅ 9ǾŜƴǘ tǊŜ-hǇŜƴƛƴƎ 5ŀȅ /ƻŎƪǘŀƛƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
tŀǎǘ /ƻƳƳƻŘƻǊŜǎ ϧ CƭŀƎ ǊŀƛǎƛƴƎΣ 
рΥолǇƳ 

t¢¸/ .ƻŀǊŘ  

р aŀȅ 9ǾŜƴǘ tǊŜ-hǇŜƴƛƴƎ 5ŀȅ w{±t 5ƛƴƴŜǊΣ   
ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŎƻŎƪǘŀƛƭǎ 

t¢¸/ .ƻŀǊŘ w{±t .ǊǳŎŜ tŀƛƴǘŜǊ 

6 May Event Opening Day Coffee & Pastries, 9:30am  Bruce & Kathy  Painter /ƭǳōƘƻǳǎŜ 

6 May Event Opening Day Parade, 12:15pm Fleet Captain Deb Williams Port Townsend Waterfront 

6 May Event Opening Day Post Parade Party, 

4:00pm 

±ŀƭ ¢ƘǳǊǎǘƻƴ ϧ {ǳŜ aŎYŀȅ /ƭǳōƘƻǳǎŜ 

June         

нм WǳƴŜτ-  
н Wǳƭȅ 

/ǊǳƛǎŜ DǳƭŦ LǎƭŀƴŘǎ /ǊǳƛǎŜ ŜƴŘǎ ŀǘ {ŀǘǳǊƴŀ 
[ŀƳō ..v ŦƻǊ /ŀƴŀŘŀ 5ŀȅΦ  

WŀƴŜ ϧ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ !ǎōǳǊȅΤ  .ƛƭƭ 
ϧ 9ƛƭŜŜƴ  .ŀǊŀǘǳŎŎƛ 

5ƻǾŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƛƴǘƻ wŜƛŘ  
IŀǊōƻǊ Wǳƭȅ пǘƘ /ǊǳƛǎŜΦ 

    REV.  4-15-17 

http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Change-of-Watch-theme-Flyer.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Mardi-Gras-Flyer.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-St.-Paddys-Party-Cruise-Flyer.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-St.-Paddys-Party-Cruise-Flyer.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-St.-Paddys-Potluck.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-St.-Paddys-Potluck.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-St.-Paddys-Potluck.pdf
ttp://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Clubhouse-Spring-Cleaning.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-PTYC-Safety-on-the-Water-Seminar.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Chili-Cookoff-Flyer.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Earth-Day-Clean-up-at-Fort-Flagler.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Earth-Day-Clean-up-at-Fort-Flagler.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Open-Boat-Flyer.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/17-OD-Friday-Dinner-3-Baggy.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/17-OD-Friday-Dinner-3-Baggy.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/17-OD-Friday-Dinner-3-Baggy.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/17-OD-Friday-Dinner-3-Baggy.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/17-OD-Friday-Dinner-3-Baggy.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Opening-Day-Poster4.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-OD-Membership-Flyer-Baggy.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-OD-Membership-Flyer-Baggy.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Gulf-Islands-Cruise-Flyer.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Gulf-Islands-Cruise-Flyer.pdf
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Date / Time Cruise / 

Event 

Title Captains Comments 

July         

1--5 Jul 

 

Cruise July 4th & Island Time Cruise to Reid  

Harbor Marine State Park 

/ŀǇǘŀƛƴǎ  CǊŜŘ ϧ Lƭƻƴŀ 

.Ŝƭƭ 

July 1 is 150th Canadian     

Independence Day with     

numerous celebrations. 

August         

п-с !ǳƎ /ǊǳƛǎŜ /ǊǳƛǎŜ ǘƻ {ŜǉǳƛƳ .ŀȅ {ǘŀǘŜ aŀǊƛƴŜ tŀǊƪ WƛƳ ϧ /ƘǊƛǎǝƴŀ tƛǾŀǊƴƛƪ 

.ǊǳŎŜ ϧ YŀǘƘȅ tŀƛƴǘŜǊ 

 

му-нл !ǳƎ /ǊǳƛǎŜ tƭŜŀǎŀƴǘ IŀǊōƻǊ /ǊǳƛǎŜ wƛŎƪ ϧ {ŀƴŘȅ wŜȊƛƴŀǎΣ 

tŀǳƭ IŀǇǇƭŜ ϧ {ǳŜ 

aŎYŀȅ 

 

September         

мс {ŜǇǘ Cruise Port Hadlock Bonfire & Potluck Cruise aƛŎƘŀŜƭ  .ƭŀƴƪŜƴǎƘƛǇ ϧ 

aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ ²ƻƻŘŎƻŎƪ 

 

му--нн {ŜǇǘ /ǊǳƛǎŜ .ŀƭƭŀǊŘ [ƻŎƪǎ /ǊǳƛǎŜ ǘƻ {ŜŀǧƭŜ tŀǳƭ ϧ 9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ          

9ƛǎŜƴƘŀǊŘǘ 

 

October         

11-13 Oct Event Garage Sale Set-up & Preparation; Wed. & 

Thurs. 1-4pm; and Fri. 9:an-1:pm 

Muriel Powers & Katie 

Habegger, Sue Kutch & 

Kathy Painter 

  

14 Oct Event Garage Sale final preparation &  

Orientation  8-9am 

Garage Sale (Open to Public 9am-2pm) and 

Clean-up from 2pm 

Muriel Powers & Katie 

Habegger, Sue Kutch & 

Kathy Painter 

  

21 Oct   Event 6pm Crab Feast    &   noon Preparation WƻŜ ϧ .ŜǘƘ .ǳǊǎƻƴΣ .ƛƭƭ ϧ  

9ƛƭŜŜƴ .ŀǊŀǘǳŎŎƛ ŀƴŘ  

.ƻō ϧ 5ƛŀƴŜ .ŜǊƎǎǘǊƻƳ 

Paid Reservations ï seating 

limited to 87 (Clubhouse   cur-

rently reserved for both dates) 

ну hŎǘ 9ǾŜƴǘ сΥолǇƳ IŀƭƭƻǿŜŜƴ tŀǊǘȅ aŀǊȅ ϧ WŜǎǎ {ŎƘŜŦǎǘǊƻƳΣ 

[ƛǎŀ ϧ 5ŀǊǊŜƴ hΩ.ǊƛŜƴ 

ŀƴŘ DŜǊǊȅ ϧ /ƛƴŘȅ ²ŀƭǎƘ 

 

November         

     

December         

3-7 

Dec 

Cruise Bell Harbor Cruise .ǊǳŎŜ ϧ YŀǘƘȅ tŀƛƴǘŜǊΣ 

.ƻō ϧ 5Ŝō ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ 

DŜǊǊȅ ϧ /ƛƴŘȅ ²ŀƭǎƘ 

  

16 Dec Event Holiday Potluck/Gift Swap 

 

PTYC Board, Christina 

Pivarnik and Rick Rezinas 

Reservations ï seating limited 

to 87 

 Dec 

  

Event Key City Theater Show with Cocktail Party 

following at the Clubhouse 

Houlton & Duane Madinger Private showing for PTYC/  

January, 2018     

нл Wŀƴ 9ǾŜƴǘ t¢¸/ /ƘŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ²ŀǘŎƘ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ ϧ 

5ƛƴƴŜǊ 

Iƻǳƭǘƻƴ ϧ 5ǳŀƴŜ 

aŀŘƛƴƎŜǊ ϧ   /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 

Paid Reservations ï seating 

limited to 70 

NOTE:  Additional cruises and events can be added if Captains step up Rev. 4-23-17 

http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-July-4th-Island-Time-Cruise-to-Reid-Harbor.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-July-4th-Island-Time-Cruise-to-Reid-Harbor.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Sequim-Flyer.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Pleasant-Harbor-Cruise.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Bonfire-Cruise-Announcement.pdf
http://ptyc.net/wp-content/uploads/2017-Ballard-Locks-Cruise-Promo.pdf



